TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

EAST HAMPTON, CT 06424

BOARD OF FINANCE

Monday, December 14, 2015
Town Hall Meeting Room

Approved Minutes

Present: Allison Tokarz, Janine Jiantonio, Marc Lambert, Alan Hurst, Dean Markham, Steve Ritchie and Alannah Coshow
Other attendee(s): Jeffery M. Jylkka: Director of Finance

1-2. Chairwoman Tokarz called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Ms. Jiantonio made a motion to approve the agenda as presented. The motion was seconded by Mr. Hurst. Vote: 7-0.
3. Approval of Minutes:

a) Regular Meeting 11-16-15
Mr. Hurst made a motion to approve the 11-16-2015 minutes after one amendment to section 5a as requested by Mr. Lambert. The motion was seconded by Mr. Lambert. Vote: 3-0-4 (Tokarz, Markham, Ritchie and Coshow were not in attendance).

 Motion Passed.  

b) Special Meeting 11-17-15

Mr. Hurst made a motion to approve the 11-17-15 minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Mr. Lambert. Vote: 6-0-1 (Markham).  Motion Passed. 

c) Special Meeting 11-30-15

Ms. Coshow made a motion to approve the 11-30-15 minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Mr. Hurst. Vote: 7-0. Motion Passed.  

4. Public Remarks: 





None

5. Special Presentations:
 




None
6. Correspondence: 

Mr. Jylkka referenced 3 correspondences (2 from Dr. Margaret Faber and 1 from Mr. James Royster) related to the Middle Haddam Public Library and the annual donation from the Town of East Hampton (copies included in meeting packet). After Mr. Hurst provided new 
Board members with some history on the topic, Mr. Jylkka confirmed that it is typical for representatives from the Middle Haddam Public Library to present during Budget time. No action was taken at this time. 
7. Status Reports [Financial]:
Mr. Jylkka provided an overview of the 2015/16 FY Revenues, Expenditures (as of December 10, 2015) as well as some other timely financial views (copies included in meeting packet).
a) Revenue – Delinquent taxes are just slightly behind this time last year (51.6% vs. 54.1%). The “top 10 list” makes up 34% of the total delinquent taxes. License, Permits and Fees are running strong at 69.8% and State & Local Grants will trickle in as the money is released. 
b) Expenditure – Mr. Jylkka explained that the percentage used column on the report includes encumbrances which can be deceiving by making some accounts look 100% spent. Some accounts that were highlighted as higher than normal were Town Council (due to 2 property appraisals and some facility assessments that have been completed), Chatham Health District Fees (3 of the quarterly payments have been made, as of today, rather than the expected 2) and Police OT (trending high at 63% already due to officer injuries and a few serious cases that required a lot of manpower). 
c) Banking and Investment Report – Mr. Jylkka shared that this is a quarterly report that gets produced showing all cash except the pension trust fund. 
d) Standard & Poor’s Rating Upgrade – Mr. Jylkka shared that Standard and Poor’s Ratings Services raised its long-term rating and underlying rating on East Hampton, CT’s general obligation bonds from AA+ to AAA. He went on to explain the benefits of this upgrade. 
e) Results of Bond / Notes Sale – Mr. Jylkka shared the bid results and explained that the bid was awarded to Janney Montgomery Scott LLC at a Total Interest Cost of 2.55. He also shared the BANs results which showed a Net Interest Cost of 0.648 and the top bidder being Eastern Bank. 
8. Financial Transactions:




None
9. New Business:

a) 2016-2017 Budget Calendar

Mr. Jylkka referenced a draft Budget calendar and explained that while the Referendum vote is usually in early May (3rd-5th), it is tentatively being pushed out this year due to Presidential Primaries and voting machine lockdown (for 15 days after primaries).  He also highlighted the arduous schedule in the month of March and emphasized the importance of members attending as many meetings/workshops as they are able.  He asked that all members review against their schedules and be prepared to revise/finalize the Calendar at the January meeting.  
b) 2016-2017 Citizens Guide to the Budget

Mr. Jylkka explained that the Citizens Guide is something that has been prepared for the last 4-5 years and seems to be very well received. Given Mary Ann Dostaler, who has authored the Guide, is no longer on the Board, it will be necessary for one of the current Board members to take over the responsibility (requiring design application experience) or for the Board to approve the contract proposal provided by Gioielli Design, who has been designing our Annual Report for the past few years. 

Mr. Jylkka was asked to send last years Citizen’s Guide to all Board members for review and further discussion at the January Meeting.    

c) Capital Committee Appointments  
After a brief discussion, Chairwoman Tokarz appointed Ms. Jiantonio and Mr. Markham to the Capital Committee. If for some reason Ms. Jiantonio is unable to commit due to scheduling conflicts, Ms. Coshow will replace her. 
10. Continued Business:
a) Liaison Appointments

After a brief discussion as to whether it was really necessary to have BoF Liaisons assigned to every Board/Commission and what the true responsibility is, it was agreed that some only required BoF representation upon request. Please see below for appointments: 
1) Town Council – Chairwoman Tokarz (primary) Mr. Ritchie (alternate)
2) Board of Education –  Mr. Lambert
3) Economic Development Commission – TBD - As needed
4) Lake / Conservation – Ms. Coshow
5) Fire Commission – Mr. Ritchie
6) Brownfields/Redevelopment –  TBD - As needed
7) Park & Rec. Advisory Board - Mr. Hurst  
8) Water Development Task Force –  Mr. Hurst
11. Liaison's Reports   

a) Town Council 


No Report
b) Board of Education

No Report 
c) Economic Development Commission  

No Report  

d) Lake / Conservation

No Report 
e) Fire Commission

Mr. Hurst informed the Board that the Commission had a meeting at 7:00 this evening that he is not able to attend given his attendance here but, the ladder truck project is going to vote at the Town Meeting on 21-21-15.  
f) Brownfields/Redevelopment No Report
g) Park & Rec. Advisory Board   
Mr. Hurst informed the Board that the new P&R Director was hired and started today.
h) Water Development Task Force

Mr. Hurst shared that the Council has approved publishing the RFEI and that the Task Force will concurrently be asking the Council to fund an engineering evaluation that could eventually lead to a potential property purchase proposal. 
12. Public Remarks

Ted Turner – 223 Hog Hill Rd: Mr. Turner shared his opinion on the value of the Citizen’s Guide to the budget and that the information it provides to the tax payers makes it well worth the money to have produced. 
13. Town Manager's Report

No Report
14. Adjournment:

The motion to adjourn made by Mr. Markham was seconded by Ms. Jiantonio. 
Vote: 7-0.  Motion Passed.  Meeting adjourned at 7:37 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Renee Bafumi

Recording Secretary
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